An Leas-phrìomh Mhinistear agus Ath-shlànachadh Cobhid Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Covid Recovery John Swinney MSP



T: 0300 244 4000 E: DFMCSCR@gov.scot

Professor Graeme Roy Scottish Fiscal Commission Governor's House, Regent Road Edinburgh EH1 3DE

John.lreland@fiscalcommission.scot & Graeme.Roy@fiscalcommission.scot

6 October 2022

Dear Professor Roy,

I am writing to provide the Commission with confirmation of when the Scottish Government intends to publish the Scottish Budget 2023-24, in accordance with our joint 'Protocol for Engagement'.

There continues to be significant uncertainty of the UK Government's Autumn fiscal plans, including the timing and scope of the next set of Office of Budget Responsibility's (OBR) forecasts. It is important however for the Scottish Government to strategically plan for the introduction of the 2023-24 Scottish Budget. I am also mindful however, of our joint protocol that requires the Scottish Government to provide you with 10 weeks notification of a budget date.

I can confirm that I intend to publish the 2023-24 Scottish Budget on 15 December 2022.

I have copied you into my letter, sent today to the Finance and Public Administration Committee for your information. My officials will contact your own to discuss the timetabling for a 15 December Budget. I very much look forward to working with you over the coming weeks and months.

I am copying this letter to the Convenor of the Finance and Public Administration Committee.

Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016. See www.lobbying.scot







